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The Office of the City Administrator is pleased to have the opportunity to review the City Council Resolution 23-0182R, entitled “Informational Hearing – Regional Water Governance Task Force.”  Our office believes there is a strong rationale for comprehensive review of the existing governance of the water utility asset.

The established resolution is set for the purpose of inviting representatives from the Office of the City Administrator, the Director of the Department of Public Works, the Mayor’s Office of Government Relations, the Office of Equity and Civil Rights, and any other relevant agencies to report on the topics outlined in this resolution and provide additional information as needed by the Committee.  The Office of the City Administrator supports good governance, process improvements, service level enhancements, increased efficiencies and modernization of systems across the City enterprise. We believe that it is important to involve various actors and interests in the decision-making process for water resource management, policy, and governance.  A strategic body engaging in coherent discussion pertaining to the water utility that results in recommendations for modern, effective, efficient, and inclusive governance will meet with this objective.

Earlier this year, the General Assembly enactment the House Bill 843 and Senate Bill  - which established a Baltimore Regional Water Governance Task Force to review specified findings, assess alternative governance structures for the Baltimore region’s water and wastewater utility, analyze the fiscal implications and efficiencies of each alternative governance structure, and make a recommendation regarding the governance model best suited for water and wastewater systems in the Baltimore region, as well as the legislation and funding necessary to establish the recommended model.  The passing of this legislation and subsequent creation of the Task Force is reflective of the joint recognition by the senior executives of Baltimore City and Baltimore County of the long-standing need to modernize this government service by advancing a key recommendation - to convene a stakeholder advisory group to explore regional options - from the previously published and collaboratively led NewGen study. The Task Force, therefore, is a demonstration of our commitment to a water governance structure that is transparent and accountable to all ratepayers and stakeholders across the region.

The Office of the City Administrator has no objection to City Council Resolution 23-0182R and views the Department of Public Work’s agency report and other supporting City agency reports favorably.
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